
 

 

 
 
The Chairman, 
Elections Commission of Sri Lanka,  
Sarana Mawatha,  
Rajagiriya.  
 
02/09/2024  

Dear Sir, 

Subject: Complaint Regarding the Circulation of a Fraudulent Document Allegedly Linked 
to "Samagi Jana Balawegaya" 

I write on behalf of the "Samagi Jana Balawegaya" to bring to your immediate attention a serious 
matter concerning the unauthorized and malicious circulation of a fraudulent document purporting 
to represent the official minutes of a Media Meeting allegedly held by the "Samagi Jana 
Balawegaya" on the 25th of August 2024. This forged document, titled "Media Meeting Minutes 
25 Aug 2024," has been widely disseminated on social media platforms such as Facebook, X 
(formerly Twitter), TikTok, and others. A screenshot of the said fraudulent document has been 
herewith annexed. 

The said document is entirely fabricated and falsely claims to contain details that are wholly 
unsubstantiated and untruthful. It has been crafted with the apparent intention to mislead the 
public, damage the reputation of the "Samagi Jana Balawegaya," and create confusion during the 
ongoing electoral process for the Presidential Election scheduled on the 21st of September 2024. 

The circulation of this fraudulent document constitutes a violation of the principles of fair play, 
transparency, and integrity as mandated by the Presidential Elections Act, and poses a serious 
threat to the democratic process by deliberately misleading the electorate. 

It is, therefore, respectfully requested that the Election Commission: 

1. Conduct an immediate investigation into the source and dissemination of this fraudulent 
document. 
 

2. Issue an official statement condemning such activities and reaffirming the importance of 
truthful and accurate information during the election period. 

 
3. Take appropriate legal action against any individuals or entities found responsible for 

creating, disseminating, or promoting this document, in accordance with the provisions of 
the Presidential Elections Act and any other relevant laws. 

 
4. Instruct all social media platforms to remove any copies of this fraudulent document and 

take measures to prevent further dissemination. 



 

 

 

We urge the Election Commission to act swiftly in order to uphold the integrity of the electoral 
process and to prevent the further spread of misinformation that could compromise the fairness of 
the upcoming Presidential Election. 

We trust that the Commission will consider this matter with the urgency and seriousness it 
deserves. Thank you for your immediate attention to this matter. 

Yours sincerely, 

 

 
Attorney at Law  
Deputy Legal Sectary SJB 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 





 

 

 
 

 


